
 

 

 

 

 

Enbridge Gas Inc. 
P.O. Box 2001 
50 Keil Drive N. 
Chatham, Ontario, N7M 5M1 
Canada 

Eric VanRuymbeke 
Sr. Advisor  
Leave to Construct Applications 
Regulatory Affairs 

Tel:  (519) 436-4600 x 5002241 
Email:  Eric.VanRuymbeke@enbridge.com 
            EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com  

June 14, 2024            

BY RESS AND EMAIL 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 

Dear Nancy Marconi: 

 

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas or the Company) 
       Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No.: EB-2023-0343 
       East Gwillimbury Community Expansion Project  

Request for Abeyance Extension 
              
 

Within its Procedural Order No. 2 dated April 4, 2024, the OEB placed the East 
Gwillimbury Community Expansion Project proceeding in abeyance at the Company’s 
request and provided a procedural timeline that included a deadline for Enbridge Gas to 
file its updated evidence no later than June 21, 2024. 
 
This letter is to advise that Enbridge Gas is currently engaging in public consultation to 
satisfy the OEB’s Environmental Guidelines and is in the process of amending the 
Environmental Report (ER) to include the omitted section of pipe, as identified in the 
Company’s letter to the OEB requesting abeyance dated April 3, 2024.  
 
To provide sufficient time for the Ontario Pipeline Coordinating Committee (OPCC) to 
review the draft ER Addendum and provide comment, and for Enbridge Gas to 
incorporate OPCC comments and prepare updated evidence, the Company is 
requesting that the OEB continue to hold the application in abeyance until August 30, 
2024.  
 

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Eric VanRuymbeke 
Sr. Advisor – Leave to Construct Applications 

 
c.c.   Henry Ren (Enbridge Gas Counsel) 
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